CITY OF WELDON SPRING BOARD OF ALDERMEN WORK SESSION JUNE 23, 2022

CALL TO ORDER: A Work Session of the Board of Aldermen of the City of Weldon Spring was held on Thursday, June 23, 2022, at approximately 6:30 PM, at the Weldon Spring City Hall, which is located at 5401 Independence Road. The Work Session was called to order at 6:32 PM by Mayor Licklider.

Mayor Licklider, Alderman Clutter, Alderman Kolb, Alderman Martiszus Alderman Schwaab, and Alderman Yeager were present. Alderman Baker joined the meeting virtually via videoconference. Also, present at the meeting was Michael Padella (City Administrator) and Bill Hanks (City Clerk).

BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION:

Contracted Police Services – Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) Responses: Michael Padella (City Administrator) handed out a memo to the Board and discussed the memo in detail. He stated that only the City of O'Fallon and St. Charles County formally responded to the MOU. He added that the City of St. Peters and City of Cottleville didn't formally respond but citing various reasons for not responding.

There was a lengthy discussion about the cost responsibility for School Resource Officers (SRO) in the middle schools within the City, and reporting data on crime statistics within the City.

Alderman Clutter asked about liability to the City for litigation, which was briefly discussed.

Mr. Padella stated he need more clarification on the SRO cost responsibility before making a recommendation to the Board.

Contracted Municipal Court Services - Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) Responses: There was no discussion on this topic at this time due to time restraints.

The Work Session was adjourned at NY TO Respectfully submitted,

William C. Hanks, City Clerk